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Att: News Editors / Transport Reporters 
 
13 April 2022  
 
Gauteng embarks on Easter Road Safety campaign and prayer session in 
Mogale City 
 
Gauteng MEC for Public Transport and Roads Infrastructure Jacob Mamabolo will 
tomorrow, 14 April 2022, lead the Easter Road Safety law enforcement operation 
and a prayer session on the R24/N14 Junction in Tarlton, Mogale City Local 
Municipality.  
 
The campaign, conducted jointly with law enforcement agencies, faith-based 
organisations, taxi industry and local government, will focus on road safety 
interventions that seek to encourage motorists to adhere to road rules including the 
wearing of seatbelts, resting during long trips to lessen driver fatigue as well as the 
checking of vehicles for overloading and roadworthiness. 
 
This is in anticipation of increased traffic volumes over the Easter weekend as road 
users make their way to various destinations.  
 
Details of the session are as follows: 
 
Date: Thursday, 14 April 2022  
 
Time: 11h00  
 
Venue:  R24/N14 Junction, Tarlton, Mogale City Local Municipality  
 
Ends! 
 
Issued by the Gauteng Department of Roads and Transport  
 
For more information, contact Ms Melitah Madiba on 073 644 9935 or Mr Theo 
Nkonki on 082 719 6404 or e-mail: Pressoffice.gpdrt@gauteng.gov.za 
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